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- The end of the first semester is January 29th. Exams will be on 

January 28th and 29th.  Wish our students luck as they strive to 

finish up this first semester on a strong note. 

 

- Patty Guardiola was chosen as the Golden Apple Award 

Winner for the month.  Patty is new to the district and is our 

high school Spanish teacher.  She brings a very upbeat and 

positive outlook to work every day.  She has fit in wonderfully 

with our students and staff.  

 

- The PSAT and SAT results arrived right after Christmas Break.  

The teachers and I will be using this data to help plan 

instruction for the next three months leading up to the S.A.T. 

test date.  The underclassmen will be linking their College 

Board accounts to their Khan Academy accounts, this will 

allow for prescriptive preparation for the tests this spring.  

 

- We have been busy communicating with the families of our 

remote students to find out what their plans are for the 

second semester.  Of the 119 full remote students, so far 101 

will remain on full virtual for the rest of the year and 18 have 

indicated that they would like to return to face-to-face 

instruction on Feb. 1st.  We had only a few students they were 

in person for semester one elect to go to full virtual for 

semester two. 

 

- The High School teachers will be conducting exam study 

sessions at during the remote hour.  This will be voluntary 

extra study sessions to best prepare our students.   

 

- Our first ever Robotic Team has begun their practices after 

school.  The team is coached by Jason Burt and Erin Ziems.   


